

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Monday 14th October

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

**Dear Parents/Carers** 

## **Parent Governor**

Due to a restructure of the governing body we need a new parent governor and over the next few weeks we will be asking for a volunteer to join the governors. The role is not to represent the views of all the parents and carers it is to give your own personal view on events or items on the agenda. If you are interested or require more information about the role please see Mr Mountcastle, in person or via phone or email. The deadline for expressions of interest is Tuesday 29<sup>th</sup> October.

## <u>Boilers</u>

Unfortunately we continue to experience problems with our boilers. We have a new pump and have repaired the boilers, however they were damaged when under water and they keep breaking down. As they are already quite old the parts are difficult to source. We have put plans in place to ensure health and safety of all is prioritised but there is a chance we may not be able to open for part of this week. Please be assured we are doing everything in our power to remain open, school closure is not something we will do lightly. If we have to close we will inform you as soon as possible via text message and social media. In the meantime we are working very hard with the council and Diocese to solve the issue moving forward.

## **BBC Filming**

Thank you for your patience and understanding while filming is taking place. As stated last week we are being paid very well for the inconvenience and have been able to reinvest in our reading stock.

Thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





